
September 18, 2024 

MVD database oversight  
may impact Voter Registrations 

A technical oversight in how the Arizona Motor Vehicle Division database interfaces with the 
statewide voter registration database may affect a select group of voters in Pima County and 
their Documented Proof of Citizenship.  

The Pima County Recorder’s Office is working with the other counties and the Arizona 
Secretary of State’s Office (SOS) to find a solution to this issue as soon as possible. At this 
time, changes have been made to MVD to remedy the issue moving forward. We are waiting on 
the list of impacted voters from the SOS and once we receive that, we will contact them directly 
with further instructions, and all relevant information will be posted at recorder.pima.gov. 

Officials discovered that due to a coding oversight, some long-term Arizonans who registered 
under less strict rules did not meet the new standards. 

Please note: A lawsuit has been filed that may impact how these voter registration records are 
handled. Information is quickly changing. Please visit the AZSOS.Gov website for updated 
statewide information.  

Who is affected? 

If you meet the following criteria, your voter registration may be affected: 

• You received a driver's license before October 1996, AND
• You obtained a replacement driver's license, AND
• You registered to vote in Pima County after January 24, 2005

Who is NOT affected? 

• Voters who obtained their Arizona Driver’s License after October 1, 1996
• Voters who registered to vote in Pima County on or before January 24, 2005
• Voters who have not moved counties since registering to vote after January 24, 2005
• Voters who possess Arizona Real IDs or “travel” IDs
• Voters who provided acceptable forms of Documentary Proof of Citizenship other than

the Arizona Driver’s License directly to our office

NOTE: This issue only affects voters who meet the criteria mentioned above. If you are unsure 
about your registration status or have questions, visit our website or contact us directly. 

http://www.recorder.pima.gov/


What should you do? 

Call us and we can tell you if you provided proof of citizenship to our office. We may ask you to 
send us a copy of your birth certificate, naturalization certificate, passport or the number on your 
Tribal ID to: voter@recorder.pima.gov. 

We are committed to ensuring the accuracy and integrity of voter registration in Pima County. 

Thank you for relying on us for the most up-to-date information on this situation.  

mailto:voter@recorder.pima.gov



